

Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 15 January 2019

Cllr Hunter, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:00pm.

1
Attendance 

Present:
Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Brian Hunter – Chair, Len Jacklin, David Jefferson, George King, William Robertson

County Cllrs James Reeder (arrived at 7.10pm), Keith Robinson

Lynne Ward – Parish Clerk

Sally Longmate, CEO - SALC

2 parishioners
Apologies received:
Parish Cllrs Perter Collecott, John Grist, Jane Murray, Charles Swan

District Cllrs Malcolm Cherry, Jane Murray
Absent
District Cllr Ed Back

2
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Hunter declared an interest as a member of Oulton Community Council.

3
Sally Longmate, CEO – SALC

· The CEO of SALC, Sally Longmate, attended the meeting to update Council on SALC services 

· SALC is 50 years old

· Suffolk is in the top 5 in the UK for number of parishes and 90% of Suffolk parishes are members

· As a member of SALC, Oulton Parish Council is also a member of NALC

· SALC’s strength is in the advisory service it offers which is available to councils on demand

· SALC deals with 120 enquiries per month

· SALC’s main expense is administration and its teams of internal auditors and trainers, delivering 70 training courses per year

· Expenses are covered by membership fees (60% of expenses) and £41,000 SCC funding

· SALC’s website has been redesigned and the new website will be launched in early March 2019

· Sally Longmate emphasised the importance of appropriate expertise at parish council level

· SALC is intending to develop its services and communications through IT

· SALC will not raise its membership fee this year

4
Minutes of Last Meeting

It was proposed by Cllr Robertson and seconded by Cllr Butler that the minutes of the last meeting held on 4 December 2018 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED

5
Clerk’s Report

5.1
The Clerk reported that a Chairman’s report had been received from SARS in response to OPC’s donation

6
Matters Arising
6.1
Cllr Hunter reported that Lowestoft Town Council is aware of the problems with the sound amplification at the Remembrance Day event and will address this next year (Agenda Item 5.1).

6.2
The next Northern Parishes meeting will be held on 25th January at 7.00pm in Oulton Community Centre.

6.3
Cllr Butler was nominated by Cllr Jacklin and seconded by Cllr Jefferson to take up the position of Vice-Chair until the forthcoming May elections. Cllr Butler will act as Vice-Chair with immediate effect. (Agenda Item 13.1)

6.4
Cllr Butler confirmed that he attended the Annual Town and Parish Budget Review meeting and reported the announcement of significant further budgetary cuts.

7
Clerk’s Finance Report

7.1
The Clerk reported that, as agreed at the last meeting, the 2019-20 precept request for £13,790.06 was submitted.

7.2
The Clerk reported that the sum of £3,960 had been received to cover the SID signs and the cheque had been forwarded to Westcotec Ltd.

7.3
The Clerk presented the Financial Report for the third quarter to cover the period 1 October to 31 December 2018.  Council was asked to consider and approve.


APPROVED
7.4
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	Clerk’s December Salary plus backpay (April to November)
	15.1.19
	Cheque No 100926
	£324.16
	S137

	Clerk’s December PAYE
	15.1.19
	Cheque No 100927
	£81.20
	S137

	OCC Room Hire
	15.1.19
	Cheque No 100928
	£42.00
	S137


APPROVED

8
Parish Council Elections – May 2019

8.1
The Clerk reported that SALC is providing Briefing Sessions for Clerks for the May elections.  Council 
was asked to approve the cost of £25 + VAT, plus travel expenses for the Clerk to attend.


APPROVED
9
Reports

9.1
Cllr Robinson

9.1.1
Cllr Robinson reported that approval had been given for the SID signs to be mounted on an existing post in the parish.

9.1.2
Cllr Robinson reported that SCC Highways had received £9m from central government to be spent by the end of March.  Pothole trucks are being purchased.

9.1.3
Cllr Robinson updated Council that the SCC Highways Self-Help Scheme allowed parishes to take responsibility for local services and that Highways would cover insurance and provide equipment, protective gear and training.

9.2
Cllr Reeder

9.2.1
Cllr Reeder reported his understanding that a health centre would be built on Woods Meadow but this may take 2 years.

9.2.2
James Paget Hospital is currently under pressure with 200 patients needing long-term care.  This is largely being managed due to improved planning this year.

9.2.3
Cllr Reeder promoted the need to keep active and that thousands of people are participating in park runs, the Great East Swim and on Beat the Streets.

9.3
Cllr Murray

Cllr Jacklin reported on behalf of Cllr Murray in her absence.

9.3.1
Cllr Jacklin updated Council that at the latest meeting regarding Woods Meadow and Persimmon’s planning application for Phase 2 of the development, Persimmon was challenged about the lack of soil inspection.  The contamination issues are still unresolved.

10
Planning

The Clerk reported on behalf of Cllr Grist in his absence.
10.1
DC/18/5238/TPO – Council has no objections

10.2
DC/18/5239/TPO – Council has no objections

10.3
DC/19/0025/FUL – Cllr Grist requested that Council consider this application.  Councillors agreed to visit the site and report back to Planning by the deadline of 29th January 2019.

11
Open Forum

11.1
Neighbourhood Plan

11.1.1
A report from Tony Wright is imminent and Cllr Hunter will follow this up.

11.2
Parishioners
11.2.1
A parishioner asked about progress on his appeal for an extended bus service from Oulton to cover Sundays and Bank Holidays during the summer months.  The Clerk confirmed there was nothing further to report.  Cllr Robinson reminded the meeting that bus services are run as commercial operations and that bus companies’ decisions were made on the basis of commercial viability.  However, Cllr Robinson hoped that consideration would be given to bus services when the money was released following completion of the Woods Meadow development.  Council agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.

12
Other Business

12.1
Cllr Butler raised the use of personal email addresses for parish business.  Cllr Robertson will look into other possibilities

12.2
Council agreed to change the date of the next meeting from 5th February to 12th February 2019.
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